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By Mid Dornan 

From the 
President 

Doesnôt Summer always end all too soon? 
This year I thought, why not be a part of 

the Rosie the Riveter, World War II, National 
Homefront contest?' On August 12, 2017, the 
event did not better its Guinness Record of 2229 
Rosies but the 1200 + attending this year still 
paid tribute to those women whose lives 
changed when they embraced the working world 
in 1941.  As names were called along with their 
ages they included Mary Highfill, 93, and Mid 
Dornan, 96 and the oldest was 102 and a  half. 
Old and young bounced and danced to music of 
the Andrew Sisters, shared stories and made 
new friends, their strong bodies belied their 90+ 
years. 

On a somber note, those using canes, 
walkers, and wheelchairs remind us life can be 
fragile. 

There is always next year? 

Point Richmond History Association 

105 Park Place, Point Richmond, PRHA Photo archive # 0565 from Royce Ong. 

Enhanced by Thomas Mercer-Hirsh 
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Thank you members for your renewal: 

Kathe Kiehn** 
Carol Kiehn* 
Alexis Lane Jensen* 
Ingrid Lindemann* 
Karen & Art Gagnier Family* 
Erin Frame & Steve Rice* 
Marianne Takeda & Frank Craig 

 Family* 
Pat Pearson 
Donna Wilson** 
Linda Newton** 
Jim Fisher Family 
Alyce K. Williamson Family 
Bartram-Owens Family** 
Mary Highfill Family 
James Wilson Family 
Tony Lizarrago**  
Bobbie Swerdfeger Lizarraga*  
Muriel C. Clausen 
Evan & Lydia Jahromi Family 
Margaret M. Doherty 
Sandy Hawkins 
Diane (Frosini) Diani 
Don Amantite 
Billie Bonham Shaw 
Henry & Eva Marchitiello Family 
Altha Humphrey 
Viola Kennedy 
Barbara & Jeff Ward Family 
Deborah Wilkinson 
Roger Glafke 
 
 
Welcome to new member: 

Debra & Michael Jackson 
William Keller & Paige Toshner 

 Family 
 
*Gift Membership 
**Special Supporter, Thank You! 

 

 

Thank You! To  

Santa Fe Market 

For distributing 

ñTHIS POINTé..in timeò  
 

Support our local retailers 
 

Visit our little museum and view our 

1000 picture slide show of historic 

Point Richmond photos. 

Open Thursdays and Saturdays 

And the first and second Tuesday 

of each month 

11:30 am- 2:00 pm 

The Cover: 

San Francisco skyline as seen 

from Pacific Avenue in 

Point Richmond 

Photo by Gary Shows 

Thanks to the Volunteers who open and 
close our museum two days each week 

 

Mid Dornan 
Pat Pearson 
Heinz Lankford 
Gary Shows 
Lori Kauth 
Virginia Mooney 
Bonnie Jo Cullison 
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Gary Shows  
 

garyshows@gmail.com  

Summer is ending and we are going into 
our annual Bay Area ñIndian Summerò which 
means hot weather and dangerous grass fires.  
Since full air conditioning is not the norm in 
our Mediterranean climate, this year I made a 
ñcool roomò in our house that is equipped 
with a portable air conditioner, ready for the 
heat!  

Here is your September/October edition.  
Hope you enjoy reading it. 

My usual gratitude to our faithful and 
dependable contributors.  Special thank you to 
Mark Kornmann for volunteering to proof 
read TPIT.  Thank you to Santa Fe Market for 
selling TPIT for us, and to Pat Pearson for 
keeping them well supplied. 

The deadline for items to be published in 
the next, November/December/January issue 
of TPIT is Friday, November 10, 2017.   

Thanks to those who helped fold, staple 
and address the last issue: 

Caitlin Harvey 
Mid Dornan 
Gary Shows 
Bonnie Jo Cullison 
Pat Pearson 
Heinz Lankford 
Pam Wilson 
Marcellina Smith 
Karen Buchanan 
Tom Piazza 

Editorôs Notes 
Thank You! Our Special Supporters! 

History Makers 
Donna Wilson 

Doug & Rosemary Corbin 

Kathe Kiehn 

John A. Thiella & Rosa T. Casazza 

Roberta & Richard Palfini 

Patricia Dornan 

Les Crim 

Norm and Jean Reynolds 

Fernando & Becky Garcia 

David Janes 

The Bartram-Owens Family 

Burl Willes  

Garry & Maryn Hurlbut  

Jeanne Pritchard 

Joe Pritchard 

Bob Armstrong 

Alicia Kae Miller 

Abigail Bok & David Gottlieb  
 

History Preservers 
Royce Ong 

Kevin, Rene® & Griffin Kne e 

Sandi Genser-Maack & Lynn Maack 

Margaret Morkowski  

Maurice & Margaret Doherty 

Zoe Egger 

Linda Newton 

Tom & Shirley Butt  

The Dolberg Family 

Bernie McIntosh 

Don & Ingrid Lindemann  

Roberta & Tim Montgomery  

Mary Crosby & Tom Piazza 

Karen Buchanan 
Norma Wallace 

Don & Carole Woodrow  

Linda Andrew-Marshall 

Gloria & Mark Maltagliati  

Anne Brussok-Roth 

Ken Blonski & Louise Fender 

Erica & Barry Goode 

James J. Cheshareck 

Tony Lizarraga 

Bobbie Swerdfeger Lizzarraga 

When you are dissatisfied 

and would like to go back 

to your youth, think of 

algebraé. 
Will Rogers 
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Mid Dornan   (510 -234-5334) (middornan@gmail.com)  

A-Mid Trivia 

   QUESTION:  From what phobia did 
Alexander the Great, Napoleon, Mussolini, and 
Hitler, share? 

Answer at end of Trivia 
                                    *** 
            When wearing a bikini women 

reveal 90% of their bodies.  Men are so polite, 
they only look at the covered spots. 

                                    *** 
        Whichôll we do... weôll toss a coin. 
If it is heads up weôll go to a show. 
If tails we go to a dance. 
If it stands on edge, we study. 
                                    *** 
What is a synonya?  Itôs a word you use in 

place of another when you canôt spell the other 
one. 

                                    *** 
If money talks, why does it only say 

ñgoodbyeò? 
                                    *** 
David Letterman, retired ñLate Nightò host, 

will do a series of six episodes of interviews for 
Netflix in 2018. 

 He quipped, òIf you retire to spend more 
time with your family, check with your family 
first.ò 

                                    ***       
If they are flying low to the ground, 

it  almost always means a thunderstorm is 
coming because falling air pressure causes pain 
in birdôs ears. 

                                    *** 
Point Richmond residents, if they stayed 

home Monday, August 21, 2017,  at 10:15 
a.m. were denied seeing the historic Eclipse of 
the moon because of fog. 

 Pat Dornan didnôt rely on chance so drove 
to Oregon to visit a friend and excitedly saw the 
moon and sun interact. 

                                    *** 
 But Roberta and Richard Palfini flew to 

Carbondale, Illinois to visit sister, Kathy Barnes. 

Scientists designated Carbondale to be  a perfect 
site for the event. 

                                    *** 
ANTS? é  fill spray bottle with water and 

25% Salt. 
                                    *** 
 Drivers using cell phones can fail to see 

50% of whatôs in front of themðmeaning they 
may never notice stop signs, traffic lights, signal 
changes, pedestrians and other cars. (read that 
again) 

                                    *** 
  American kids used to start kindergarten at 

5 years old, but a Stanford study has found that 
today about  20 percent of kindergartners are 
6.   Much of that  change can be attributed to 
ñred-shirtingòð competitive parents holding 
their kids back a year to give them an academic 
and physical advantage over their younger peers. 

                                    *** 
  Laugh and the class laughs with you but 

you stay alone after school. 
                                    *** 
 A British company has created the worldôs 

most expensive cat food: a gourmet blend of 
caviar, line-caught Scottish salmon, hand-caught 
Norfolk lobster, and Devon Crab.  A monthôs 
supply cost $950.  Pet food firm Green Pantry 
started making the luxurious kitty chow, called 
British Banquet, for wealthy customers who 
wanted to treat ñtheir cats to the finer things in 
life.ò  Pet owners can also share in the gourmet 
meal because it is also fit for human consumption 
and tastes ñabsolutely wonderful.ò 

                                    *** 
Your mouth heals faster than any other part 

of your body thanks to an excellent supply of 
blood. 

                                    *** 
One earlier year George Martin was a 

participant in the annual California Blue Grass 
Festival in Grass Valley at the Nevada County 
Fairgrounds?  Martin is on the nine-member 

TPIT 
Exclusive 
since 1984 
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Board of Directors for the Blue Grass 
Association. From age 5 he has been fascinated 
with this type of music and still plays with 
friends today. 

                                    *** 
Does the U.S. have an Official Language? 
                                    *** 
Trillions of tiny pieces of our plastic refuse 

put into our world seas have ended in the Artic 
Ocean.  Will Ocean Currents enlarge the plastic 
to work its way out of the region? 

                                    *** 
Drink coffee, live longer.  University of 

Southern California tells ScienceDaily.com new 
studies reveal coffee contains a complex mixture 
of powerful antioxidants, unclear what accounts 

for the drinkôs benefits, apparently not the 
caffeine as decaf just as effective. 

                                    *** 
Richmondôs Historic Main Post Office, 

built during the New Deal era in 1938, is being 
closed and sold ignoring the pleas of how it 
is  serving a needy community and its 
importance.. 

                                    *** 
A good laugh is both free and priceless ï 

and you donôt need a prescription or an 
appointment to do it! 

                                    ***            
ANSWER: They all had Ailurophobia, a 

severe fear of cats. 

Being young is beautiful, but being old is comfortable 

and relaxed. 

Will Rogers 

Kellers Wharf, PRHA photo archive #1059 from Karla and Klaudia Kobelt 
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By Dee Rosier 
510-232-1387 
drosier@sbcglobal.net 
 
 We return from our summer hiatus and 

hopefully summer will not be far behind.  The 
roses did an outstanding job of welcoming 
parishioners with all the fire and light that they 
generate in various colors. 

Confirmation was recently held at the 
Cathedral with six parishioners receiving the 
Sacrament. 

We natives had no problem finding alternate 
routes to church recently while filming was going 
on in the downtown area.  The film was not one of 
the extravaganzas previously filmed here which 
stared Robin Williams in one and Clint Eastwood 
in the other.  The film was a Netflex drama, 
ñThirteen Reasons Why.ò 

Any needed maintenance work will take 
place in the fall, following the accounting of the 
parish books which will commence during the 
summer.  The accounting is now all computerized. 

The Parish Council meets on the first 

Tuesday of each month at 7PM in the church hall 
St. Vincent de Paul Society meets on the 

second Tuesday of each month at 7PM in the 
church hall.  The Society hosts coffee/donuts on 
the first Sunday of each month, as well as pancake 
breakfasts.  They are off to a good start in their 
work of helping people in need.  The private 
number to reach them is:  510-334-4951. 

Bible study is held every other Wednesday in 
the church hall.  If interested, call Anne Brussok 
510-517-9905.  Watch for notice of special events. 

A second collection for maintenance is taken 
on the first Sunday of each month. 

We continue to support the Souper Kitchen as 
well as Meals on Wheels. 

For people unable to attend weekend Mass 
due to work, a special bilingual English/Spanish 
Mass was celebrated at 7PM on a recent Monday.  
Should it prove successful, it will be repeated.  
Watch for notice in the weekly bulletin. 

Baptisms are celebrated in conjunction with 
Masses held on Saturday and Sunday.  During the 
baptism, the parents renew the promises of their 
baptism and state their intention to rear the child in 
the faith that they have just professed.  The 
Godparents do the same and also promise to help 
the parents in their role as Christian parents.   

We continue to seek lectors (readers), 
acolytes, and Eucharistic Ministers.  They are all 
ancient offices in the church, going back to the 
time after the apostles.  Father continues to have a 
sign-up sheet for collection taking.  Women of the 
parish have taken a strong interest collecting.  
Several gentlemen have also volunteered.  Training 
is available for all positions.  Recently all who 
participated took an online training session on 
Virtus, which is essentially protecting Godôs 
children.   

A Sunday brunch was recently held to 
celebrate Fatherôs 84th birthday.  There was an 
array of scrumptious food and many well wishers. 

A representative from the Catholic 
Cemeteries in the diocese has asked to come and 
explain what they do, what is available, the costs, 
etc.  Notice of this happening will be in the Sunday 

Church News 
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bulletin.  It is informational and some ideas about 
what is possible and available may be of interest. 

Happy Birthday to the City of Richmond, 
which celebrated its 112th year on August 7. 

Not long ago a parishioner attended on the day 
she had received her First Holy Communion at Our 
Lady of Mercy 50 years ago.  In June, Carol and 
Jack Alonzo attended Mass in celebration of their 
50th wedding anniversary.  They were married at 
Our Lady of Mercy and presently reside in 
Woodland. 

Cynthia Young joined the parish retirees after 
39 years of teaching.  She started her career at 
Washington School in 1980 and continued with the 
Richmond Unified School District teaching at 
Richmond High and elementary schools in El 
Cerrito, Pinole and Hercules.  She later transferred 
to the Mt. Diablo Unified School District from 
1988 to her present day retirement 2017.  The 71 
mile/day commute will not be missed.  Cynthia was 
also catechism teacher for Our Lady of Mercy.  We 
wish her healthy, happy days in her retirement. 

It was a very special Sunday Mass when Mike 
and Betty Lambert attended, as well as Fred and 
Diane Siegmund.  Both have been on our prayer list 
and continue to be, but what a wonderful sight to 
see them in person.  Mike commented that it was 
great to be seen. 

Another nice surprise was Edwina Murray 
attending Mass with her daughter, who talked her 
into attending. 

What a treat it was to speak with Marie 
Peckham who was visiting in Lake County and 
needed a family phone number.   

Tom Boone recently visited with Javier and 
Christine Lopez in the Carolinas. 

We welcomed Paulanne Pritchard (Cistaro) to 
OLM.  Paulanne currently resides in Marin, but 
previously lived in the Point.   

The Point is not known for parking spaces so 
it was a real endeavor as three streets in our 
neighborhood were paved.  Everyone had to find a 
place other than their usual and then remember 
where it was. 

This went on for three, long days.  The streets 
now look brand new. 

A Galileo event seated Pt. Richmond residents 
Diane Diani, Marian Kent, Catherine OôBrien and 
Dee Rosier together to play bunco and enjoy a 
ravioli lunch.  It was a fun afternoon. 

Continue to pray for:  Jim Chezareck, 
Veronica Arkin, Annette Jemo, Betty Ann and 
Mike Lambert, Fred Siegmund, Jim Wilson and 
Dixie Mello. 

Unfortunately the summer brought about 
many sad condolences: 

Viola Kennedy (LaLa) was 99 years old and 
many years ago lived in Pt. Richmond. 

JoAnn Magdaôs sister, Carol Ann, in 
Michigan. 

Frankie Mello who we have remembered in 
our prayers for a lengthy time.  He was a unique 
personality and spent a lot of time in the Point.   

Corine Sepulveda, a special person who loved 
children and was my brotherôs wife. 

Dean Smith, a pillar of Our Lady of Mercy 
and Pt. Richmond native.   The Smith brothers were 
endowed with innumerable stories and memories of 
the Point.  A conversation with any of them was a 
history lesson of the Point.   

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY DAUGHTER, RENEE 

AND SON-IN-LAW, KEVIN. 

 
SEE YOU IN CHURCH 
 
WHAT IS MISSING FROM CH__ __CH? 
 
U R 

   
    
  

Dee Rosier 
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Jean Reynolds 

510-734-3942 

sweetheart05@mac.com 

On May 29, we opened the basement and 
fired up the pancake grill for Junktique II to 
participate in the Masquersô Point Richmond Yard 
Sale. Pancake breakfast team Rachel Herrin, Nick 
Hayter, Matthew Foster, Norm Reynolds, Jean 
Reynolds, Doreen Leighton and daughter Thea, 
fed real buttermilk cakes, sausage, juice and 
coffee to shoppers in need of fortification. Some 
people ate breakfast twice. Upstairs, Vivienne 
Stott chatted with jewelry buyers; Debbie Benko 
sold paintings, prints, and photos; Mid Dornan 
greeted all to Friendship Hall and shared bits of 
church and local history; Pastor Dan played piano, 
delighting diners, shoppers, and staff. Yulia 
Solovieva, aka Lady Bug Lady, sold do-it-yourself 
mini succulent gardens in the back yard. Ron 
Wheatleyôs brilliant organizing skills were evident 
in the basement, as shoppers found everything 
clean and visible. Kristi Johnson and Lily Chu 
sold house wares in the back room; Alice 
Thompson sold stacks of books; Russ Johnson, 
with sidekick Georgie Girl, cashiered; Lara Choe 
stepped in to give sellers a break; Gill Stanfield 
gave advice about electronic items. Bill Thompson 
and Jonathan Swett marketed furniture. Later, with 

help from Nick Hayter, Bill and Jonathan 
delivered furniture to fortunate buyers. Fran Smith 
organized volunteers and provided us with official 
nametags and job titles.  It was a satisfying day 
working side by side with friends for a good 
cause. 

June 12 and 13, Pastor Dan, Rachel Herrin, 
Pat Dornan, and Jean Reynolds volunteered at 
Saffron Strandôs Homeless Workforce 
Conference: ñWorking Upstream: What Can We 
Do to Prevent Homelessness?ò in the Richmond 
Auditorium. Saffron Strand works with people 
who are homeless, and supports and networks with 
others who work in related social services by 
offering an annual professional development 
conference at an affordable price. Authors, 
educators, researchers, spiritual leaders and 
experienced professionals spoke and led 
workshops for the attendees. Volunteers prepared 
meals, setup, cleaned up, or welcomed people to 
the event. 

Fatherôs Day Jazz Service, Sunday, June 18, 
featured the Dan Damon Quartet with Kurt Ribak 
on bass, Tom Griesser on sax and clarinet, Randy 
Odell on drums, and Dan Damon on piano. 
Vocalists Sheilani Alix, Heather Damon, and Gill 
Stanfield soloed with the band. We all wish 
Fatherôs Day came more than once a year: the jazz 
service is an annual favorite and gives us a fresh 
way to connect to spirit. 

Pastor Dan was in Canada for two weeks in 
July near Toronto to attend the Hymn Society 
Conference one week and present his new hymns 
at another venue the next. Afterward, Dan was a 
speaker and pianist at Pacific Redwood Journey 
Farthest Out Camp in Monte Toyon. During his 
absence: July 9, Fran Smith, our Lay Member to 
Annual Conference, shared her thoughts on what 
happened at Annual Conference in Burlingame in 
June and noted key legislation that passed.  
Doreen Leighton spoke on July 16 about the 
details of our churchôs newly created endowment 
and why she supports it. Jonathan Swett preached 
July 23 about how his participation at the church 
has profoundly affected his life and why it matters 
to him that the church continue to be a force 
within our community. George Peter Tingley 
played his recent composition of ñAve Maria.ò   

We heard Alice Thompson play our ñnewò 
organ for the first time in worship on July 30: it 
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brought a broad smile of surprise and delight to 
Pastor Danôs face. Pastor Dan bought a used 
organ after we sold Matt Fosterôs grandmotherôs 
smaller organ at Junktique in May, but it needed 
repairs. While Dan was out of town in July, Bill 
Thompson contacted the organ technician daily 
until he agreed to visit. We had almost given up 
hope that he would take time to fix our 
instrument. Alice plays the organ with steady 
hands to provide reliable, sustained chords while 
Pastor Danôs fingers dance magically on the piano 
as a complement. 

Mid Dornan celebrated her 96th birthday at 
the Russian River with Point Richmond visitors 
Fran Smith and Pat Pearson. Pat made a salade 
ni­oise for the occasion. It was delicious the first 
time, and maintained its quality as she remade it 
several times to serve more people who stopped 
by to give Mid birthday greetings. Mid is our 
Church Historian, the President of the Point 
Richmond History Association, and a long-time 
Richmond resident. We celebrate all of the ways 
she has contributed to our community and the 
Richmond First United Methodist Church. 

My favorite week of the year is our annual 
Vacation Bible School. This year it was August 7 
ï 11. We heard stories of people in the Bible who 
seemed to know how to ñWelcome the Stranger.ò 
We talked about ways to include new people in 
our circles of friends. We sang action songs and 
rounds led by Bethany Reynolds and 
accompanied by Pastor Dan Damon; freely 
painted abstract art after hearing about Vassily 
Kandinsky in the book ñThe Noisy Paintboxò; 
kneaded bread dough, baked it, and shared it; 
decorated large puzzle pieces, connected them, 
and allowed each artist to share the story of their 
artistic vision; made salt clay; and played tag and 
other games with Bethany. Karen Bianchini, Bill 
Thompson, and Jean Reynolds guided the action. 
Mia Sassi, a VBS alumna, was a huge asset to the 
staff. Miaôs calm, direct manner naturally draws 
people to regard her as a friend and role model. 
Sara Knight, Jennifer Metz Foster, and Karen 
Bianchini provided treats during the week, as did 
some unknown baker who thoughtfully left home-
baked pumpkin muffins in the freezer. On Friday, 
Norm Reynolds, Nick Hayter, and David 
Reynolds cooked lunch for the VBS families and 
staff. Nathan Trivers donated corn on the cob for 

the corn-husking relay, Bill Thompson gave final 
approval of each husked ear, and we all enjoyed 
the corn with lunch. After a week of Vacation 
Bible School, I especially appreciate the local 
children, their families, and the way people in our 
community support each other.  

New Dan Damon Songbook: ñMy Child is a 
Flower,ò a collection of 70 hymns written, 
composed, and/or arranged by Pastor Dan, was 
just published this summer.  Many of the hymns 
are ones the Joyful Noise Choir sang first, while 
they were still being composed, and the lyrics 
represent ideas Pastor Dan has shared with us in 
recent years. He dedicated the songbook to our 
church and the Joyful Noise Choir. We sang from 
the new songbook for our worship service August 
13. The sermon consisted of five hymn selections, 
and hymns for our regular singing times were 
selected from the new book, too. Pastor Dan 
donated copies for us to use in the pews; he has 
copies for sale for $10 each and they are available 
through Hope Publishing Company.  

 
On the Calendar: 
Jean Eakle Art Auction: Saturday, 

September 23, 5:00 to 8:00 pm, Point San Pablo 
Yacht Club, 700 Cutting Blvd, Richmond. Guest 
auctioneer Robert Love will sell some of the 
items via live auction. Items for sale include 
paintings, crafts, jewelry, pottery, photography, 
gift certificates, and themed gift baskets. ENJOY: 
Jazz piano, sweeping bay views, hors dôoeuvres, 
soft drinks, and no host bar. Suggested donation: 
$10. Contact Fran Smith junosmith@aol.com to 
give a tax-deductible donation of an item, gift 
certificate or cash.  

Save the Date: October 21, Saturday, The 
United Methodist Women are hosting a Chinese 
Tea, guided by Annie Ao. There will probably be 
two seatings: at 11:30 AM and 1:00 PM; details 
are still pending. Everyone is looking forward to 
learning how to cook new items with Lara Choe, 
and to having cozy conversations and tasty treats 
at the tea. Look for signs downtown, an event 
notice on Nextdoor, or check the church website 
for details in October.  

 
Visit the church website for additions and 

updates: pointrichmondmethodist.org 
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As always, our seasonal year finished on a 
celebratory note with Hat Day on June 6. An array 
of volunteers helped greet guests including 
President Linda Newton, officers Cathy OôBrien, 
Marion Kent and member at large Altha 
Humphrey. Each attendee found at their place 
setting a member brochure and a schedule for the 
upcoming 2017-2018 year. 

On a sad note, as she passed around a 
farewell card, Linda announced that long-time 
member Helen Wysham has moved, to Oregon! 
Alyce Williamson remains unable to attend 
meetings, however, she is home and welcomes 
cards and company. 

On a happier note, WWIC members 
applauded the birthdays of: Mary Lee (6/2), Carol 
Mohalley (6/23), Alyce (7/10), Doris Mitchell 
(7/20), Martha Bielawski (7/23), Mid Dornan 

(8/5), Cathy (8/15), Barbara Robertson (8/18), 
Brenda Saunders AND Helen Wysham (8/21) and 
Marion (8/31). 

Grateful to all our members for their help, 
Linda offered our thanks for the June meeting 
setup to Cathy, Marion, Altha and Diane Hirano. 
We welcomed Diane Hedler to the group (our 
fourth Diane!?!), who participates in the WWIC 
Book Group. Thanks to all members present for 
contributing yummy salads and desserts! 

Once the regular business was concluded, 
Hat Day officially commenced ! Among Hat Day 
highlights: Carla Bowmanôs pink swim cap; 
Peggy Thowôs Master Gardener hat 
(congratulatory applause to Peggy for finishing 
this program in record time!), Patricia Gowerman 
with her story about West County DIGS 
fundraiser with sister committee member Shelley 

of Hidden City 
Cafe.  Anne Buchanan 
regaled us with her 
ñStory of the Flight 
Surgeon from the Coral 
Seaò captainôs hat (beat 
that!). Daughter Karen 
Buchanan held her head 
high, beneath a unique 
construction helmet 
awarded to the 
Employee Anniversary 
Committee at the 75th 
anniversary of the 
Golden Gate Bridge 
(cool job!); Marion 
sported her ñQueen 
Mumò hat, and Leslie 
Hicks completed our 
round the world tour 
with her snappy 
number from Panama. 
Indeed, some hats defy 
description, so check 
out the photograph! 

WWIC  Est. 1908 

News from the Womens Westside Improvement Club by Norma Wallace 

Photo by Norma Wallace 



0ÏÉÎÔ 2ÉÃÈÍÏÎÄ (ÉÓÔÏÒÙ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ 

Vol. XXXVI-2, September/October, 2017             THIS POINTé..in time                                                 11 

Construction of our Long Awaited Kiosk Begins 
Bonnie Jo Cullison 

 

On Friday, August 17th, publicly visible 
progress was made on the historic 
information kiosk that the Point Richmond 
History Association is erecting at the corner 
of West Richmond and Washington 
Avenues  .  (Behind the scenes, planning for 
the kiosk has been in progress for more than 2 
years.) 

The City of Richmondôs Parks 
Department drilled the holes for the 
foundation of the 4-panel kiosk.  This will be 
followed shortly by a concrete pour.  Once 
the concrete has set Goron Hirano of Shigoto-
Ya in Point Richmond will begin on-site 
construction of the kiosk.  Watch for it!  We 
are hoping for a grand opening in September 
or October. 

LEFT, Preview of the PRHA 

display material 

 

BELOW, 2 intrepid Park 

Department employees, Mark 

and Noe, trying to dig down into 

the rock hard dirt at the corner 

of West Richmond Avenue and 

Washington Avenue 

First step completed 
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Early Minutes of the Womenôs 

Westside Improvement Club 

Itôs amazing whatôs in the WWIC minutes!  They date back to July 1908 when the Club started.  The ladies met 

weekly.  In the first six months they set projects in motion that we enjoy to this day:  a statue a Washington and Park 

Place, a large drinking fountain, a park next to the Baptist Church, and the establishment of a reading room where 

the city hall had been in Mr. Crichettôs place.  Even the names are historical.  These minutes are a priceless treasure 

of Point Richmondôs history.                                                                           -Linda Newton, President 

Point Richmond, Oct. 13, 1908 
The Womenôs West Side Improvement 

Club of Richmond met in Curryôs Hall. 
The meeting was called to order by the Vice 

President Mrs. Curry. 
The roll call of officers resulted in all being 

present except Pres. Mrs. Adams, Mrs. Windrew, 
Mrs. Arnold, Mrs. Niedecker & Mrs. Drinick. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were 
read and approved with the correction that the 
Vice President Mrs. Curry presided and that the 
question of securing garbage cans for the streets 
was discussed and the executive com. ordered to 
investigate the matter. 

A letter was read from J.W. Walker stating 
that it would not be possible for them to stop 
Train No. 8 at Richmond Ave.  

Also a letter from J.L. Mott regarding a 
fountain with blue print of a fountain such as we 
would like to have. 

Moved & carried that we take up for our 
yearsô work:  the securing & placing of a 
fountain, establishment of a reading room and 
improvement of the little park near the Baptist 
Church. 

A bill for stationery from the leader office 
for $9.25 was read.  The finance committee 
reported favorably and it was moved and carried 
that a warrant be drawn on the Treasury for the 
amount of the bill. 

Mrs. Topping reported that she had 
investigated the fire alarm system and found that 
it would be far too expensive for the club to 
undertake.  Moved & carried that the Executive 
Committee look for a suitable location and make 
arrangements for starting a reading room. 

Mrs. Staulzy was present and made a few 
remarks about the establishment of a reading 
room and offered her services as a librarian for a 
small monthly salary.  Mrs. Topping suggested a 
doll show in Dec. 

There being no further business to come 
before the club the meeting adjourned to meet 
Oct. 20, 1908. 

Mrs. Geo. W. Topping, Sec 
Disbursements $9.25 
 
 
Pt. Richmond Oct 20, 1908 
The Womanôs Westside Improvement Club 

of Richmond met in Curryôs Hall. 
The meeting was called to order by the 

President Mrs. Adams. 
The roll call of officers resulted in all being 

present except Finance Com. Mrs. Garrard, Mrs. 
Land & Mrs. Jones, Executive Com. Mrs. 
Winduer, Mrs. Niedecker, Mrs. Arnold & Mrs. 
Dimick. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were 
read and approved. 

A communication was read from the 
Peoples Water Co. 

Also a letter from H.N Barney chairman of 
the Republican Committee. 

A bill was presented by Mrs. Topping for 
stamps 25 cents. 

The Finance Com. reported favorably and a 
motion was made and carried that a warrant be 
drawn on the treasury for the amount of the bill. 

Mrs. Curry reported that she had found that 
the Chritchett building recently occupied as the 

(Continued on page 13) 
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CORRECTION 

In the last issue I inadvertently included a picture 

of the building next to the one Caitlin Harveyôs 

ñFrom Saloon to Savasanaò instead of 39 

Washington which was the subject of the story.  I 

apologize to Caitlin and our readers for that error. 

Gary 

On Sunday July 9th, Paramount Pictures did a 

movie shoot for Netflixôs ñ13 Reasons Whyò 

television series.  For the shoot they temporarily 

changed the name of our organization to 

ñEvergreen County History Associationò.  

Thanks to Heinz Lankford for snapping this 

picture. 

City Hall could be rented for $15.00 per month 
but it was her opinion the expense be too much.  
A general discussion was indulged in. 

Mrs. Curry also reported upon what garbage 
bins for the streets could be obtained for. 

Mrs. Curry reported that the City Board had 
granted permission to the club to improve the 
little park near the Baptist Church and it was now 
ready to begin work upon.  Moved & carried that 
the Executive board attend to getting the park 

ready for planting. 
Mrs. Butterfield reported that a small 

drinking fountain with cement trough for horses 
could be obtained for a cost of $50.00. 

Mrs. Peard suggested giving a Masquerade 
Ball for November and a Country Faire next 
summer. 

There being no further business to come 
before the club the meeting adjourned to meet 
Oct. 27, 1908. 

Receipts $15.60     Disbursements $.25 
Mrs. Geo. W. Topping Sec. 

(Continued from page 12) 

39 Washington Avenue 

Thank you to Monica Ennis for thinking of us while 

cleaning out some old thing from her closets.  

Richmond School text on ñHistory of Richmondò,  a 

perfect copy of Joseph C. Whitnahôs ñA History of 

Richmond, Californiaò, a 1917 commemorative plate, 

two little commemorative creamers ñLong Wharfò and 

ñDowntown Richmondò and several interesting 

newspaper clippings. 
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Iôve had this very interesting drawing 

for years.  I am sorry that I do not know 

its author.   Note that the various 

businesses are numbered with their 

location on the map.  Also it illustrates 

how much of the commercial district 

was lost to the 580 freeway including a 

number of hotels on Standard Avenue.   

If anyone knows who composed this, let 

me know so I can give them credit. 

 

Gary 


